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ANNEXURE 1

Pre-feasibility and Feasibility Studies for Augmentation of the Western Cape Water Supply System by Means of Further Surface Water Developments

Summary Progress Report – February 2010
 THE PRELIMINARY PHASE
The Joint Venture is in the process of completing the preliminary assessments of all six options being investigated, taking into account the latest ecological water requirements, determined as a part of this study. The six surface water options being assessed are:
· The Michell’s Pass Diversion Scheme

· The Upper Wit River Diversion Scheme
· The Molenaars River Diversion Scheme

· The Augmentation of Voëlvlei Dam (no dam raising)

· The Augmentation of Voëlvlei Dam (with a raised dam)

· The Further Phases of the Palmiet Diversion

The diversion functions and yield assessments for each option have been determined, with the exception of the Berg River Diversions into Voëlvlei Dam. These are proving tricky to finalize due to apparent anomalies in meeting the ecological water requirements for the riverine Reserve. This is currently being addressed by Southern Waters.

Preliminary costs estimates (unit reference value) calculations are nearing completion for the Preliminary Assessment of the options.  

The next milestone date is the 25 March 2010 Prioritization Workshop, at which the six schemes will be presented to a selected group of stakeholders, and the options ranked. This will inform how the main phase of the study will progress and which options warrant further assessment at what level of detail.

The Study Team will provide DWA with a draft template of the proposed workshop starter document by the end of February. DWA will be requested to consider the proposed content and its level of detail, after which the document will be fully populated and made available two weeks prior to the workshop.
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